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Welcome to the Autumn edition of the Majors Creek Community Newsletter for 2015.  
Many thanks to those who have continued to send a small contributions towards the 
newsletter and other projects in the village.  This is much appreciated.  
If you no longer want to receive the newsletter would you kindly reply to PO Box 21 
Majors Creek or email macdon7@bigpond.com 

 

First visit for 65 years 
 
Visiting the village recently was Mrs Beverely Waugh.  Beverley was born at the Braid-
wood Hospital whilst her father Keith Bourne was the teacher at Majors Creek Public 
School.  She left Majors Creek at the age of 5 years when her father was transferred.  
Beverely is the proud mother of the  Steve and Mark Waugh who we all know from 
cricketing circles, something they may have inherited from their grandfather Keith 
Bourne who whilst at Majors Creek was very active in sport especially cricket and ten-
nis. 
It was an nostalgic visit as Beverly, she took time to talk to those at the Elrington, visit 
the recreation ground where her father played cricket, had a game of tennis on the new 
court and  played the piano that her mother Dorothy often played extras at dances. Like 
many of us of that era she remembered being put to sleep behind the piano whilst our 
parents were enjoying the dance.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 St Stephens Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Services are held on the first Sunday of each month at 11-00am. All welcome. 
 

Please note : There will be no 7-30am service at Stephens on  
Easter Day.  

 
Rectors Warden  Brian McDonald 48461157 
Peoples Wardens  Marjorie Lemin 48461243 

                         Lynda Avery 48461495 
 
As the roof of the tower of St Stephens has now been fixed ,the entrance porch has 
been painted . This has greatly enhanced the entrance to the church.  Many thanks 
to all who have contributed towards having this done .   
Brian McDonald Rectors Warden.  

 
Funeral, Marriages and Baptisms can be  

arranged by phoning  the Parish Centre 48422423 
Email: angbraidwood@bigpond.com 

 
Priest in Charge:   Archdeacon  John Barnes  0400881843 
Vicar:                      Archdeacon  Des McGuire  48494378  0418814920 
Deacon Assistant: Revd. Peter  Malone   0438461333,  pmalone@iinet.net.au 

 
                                      

   

 

 

Tai chi 

Tai chi is held in the hall each Tuesday at 10-
00am. All are welcome to come along and join this group. 

For further inquirers Irene Wolford 48461088  



Anzac Day 
    
 
 
 
 
 

The usual Anzac Day service will be held at the memorial in the grounds of St Stephens 
Church on Anzac Day 25th April 2015 at 8-00am . As this is the 100th Anniversary of 
Anzac we will be remembering all those local men who served in the great war.  Two 

from the village were Gallipoli veterans and will be remembered at the service. Families  
of these  men will be returning for this service.   

 
Following the commemoration service  you are invited to stay for a cuppa in the Church 

grounds.  
 

 Groups and individuals are invited to lay a wreath. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                   

The  Roll of Intersession with names of  those who served in WW1.  



 Majors Creek Recreation Reserve 
Dedicated for Public Recreation 1893 

The trust at its meeting on 25th February discussed several item of business as 
follows 
¶ Moved that animals no longer be allowed on the recreation reserve.  
¶ An offer from Progress Ass to assist with improvements to the bar area. 
¶ A cheque was received from the Tai Chi group for use of the hall.  
¶ Quotations to be obtained to form and seal roadway from gate to hall.  
¶ Trust has now got an official letterhead.  

¶ PRMFP  grant applications are now open.  Trust  to apply. 

¶ Fencing has been  completed on the eastern side of the reserve. 

¶ Our gardening group has offered to plant bulbs around trees near the entrance.  

¶ Work on the toilets has commenced. Floor tiles have been donated.  

¶ The recreation reserve has now a website. All information in regards to the     
reserve can be found on  www.http://recreationreserve.majorscreek.org.au/ 

 
The trust apologies for any inconvenience caused whilst the toilets are being 
refurbished. The menôs will remain open as a unisex whilst work is continu-
ing in the ladies.  
Hire will be limited during the period the toilets are updated.  
 

Thank You 
A special Thank You to all who assist with the continuing mowing of the  

Recreation Ground .  
 

This is greatly appreciated  
 

Brian McDonald 
On behalf of the Reserve Trust 

 
******************** 

 
INTERNATIONAL FOOD NIGHT 

 
Come and join in on the 11th April from 6PM at the hall. 

Bring a plate of your favorite international cuisine to share, and if youôre feeling a tad 
fancy, why not dress up on the night to represent your dish? 

BYO drinks. 
Gold coin donation on the night to the hall trust. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Garden of Remembrance 
 

Ella Wiggins (nee Keyte) 

 at Ulladulla  

Aged 96 years 

Our deepest Sympathy to her family.  

Ella was a regular reader and contributor to our Community Newsletter 

************** 

Robert Allan (Bob) Burke 

Son of the late Ted and Pearl (nee Gumm) Burke 

Aged 70 years 

Bobôs father Teddy Burke can be remembered as our mailman and friend for over 30 

years  

****************** 

Majors Creek CWA 
 

The Branch  meets on the first Wednesday of each month and always welcomes new 
members.  Apart from the general business of the association members are always kept 
busy  knitting, making knee rugs for nursing homes, trauma bears for hospitals and am-
bulances and various other handicraft.  

CEMETERY 

Our thanks to the Council for the mowing of the cemetery but unfortunately the gate has 
recently been left open and sheep have got into the cemetery. 

Please ensure that the gate is closed when leaving the cemetery.  

Signs will be put on the gate.  

 

Majors Creek Volunteer Bushfire Brigade 
 

The Annual General Meeting of the Majors Creek Volunteer Bushfire Brigade 
will be held at the Hall on Sunday 14th June 2015 at 3-00pm.  

Please keep this date in mind.  



 

Local Happenings 
Some residents do not receive mail at the Mail Agency and therefore don't receive 
letter drops etc advising of goings on in the village.  Since last newsletter we see that 
letter boxes are appearing.   To the different groups in the village please use these 
boxes to get the messages to those people. Thank  you.  

Majors Creek Community Website  
Have you looked at the Majors Creek Website?                                                         
The address is  www.majorscreek.org.au 
The site includes latest news in and around the Creek, Weather, Calendar of 
Events, Guest Book, Majors Creek Phone Directory, our latest Newsletter can be 
read and much more.  
Our grateful thanks to Gordon Waters for his work in setting up and managing 

the website.   

Children's Playground 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The soft fall in the play-
ground enclo- sure needs 

regular raking, help with this 
would be greatly appreciated. A rubbish bin has now been placed at the playground. 

 
                                  

Our Newsletter can now be read on the Majors Creek        

Community Website www.majorscreek.org.au 

Community Telephone Directory 
Copies of the Community Telephone Directory are available by contacting                           Bri-

an McDonald 48461157 
Any additions or alterations will be appreciated.  

Justices of the Peace  in the Village 
Brian McDonald  48461157 

Eilish Blakely-Kidd  48461215 


